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ITEM 5.    OTHER EVENTS.

         Effective as of 5:00 p.m. Eastern Time on June 28, 2004, we, Crdentia
Corp., will implement a one-for-three reverse split of our outstanding shares of
common stock. At our Annual Meeting of Stockholders held on May 27, 2004, our
stockholders approved a proposal to amend our Amended and Restated Certificate
of Incorporation (the "Existing Certificate") to effect a reverse stock split of
all of our outstanding shares of common stock at an exchange ratio ranging from
one-to-two to one-to-five, with the final ratio to be determined by our Board of
Directors following stockholder approval. Pursuant to a resolution of our Board
of Directors effective as of June 11, 2004, our directors approved an amendment
to the Existing Certificate to effect a reverse stock split at an exchange ratio
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of one-to-three. The reverse stock split will reduce the number of shares of
common stock outstanding from approximately 19,088,026 to approximately
6,362,675. No fractional shares will be issued in connection with the reverse
stock split. In lieu of fractional shares, stockholders will receive a cash
payment based on the market price, after adjustment for the effect of the stock
combination, of our common stock on the effective date of the stock combination.
The reverse stock split also affects options, warrants and other securities
convertible into or exchangeable for shares of our common stock that were issued
and outstanding immediately prior to the effective time of the stock
combination.

         Beginning on June 29, 2004, our common stock will trade with the ticker
symbol "CRDA."

         A copy of the Certificate of Amendment to the Existing Certificate
filed with the Delaware Secretary of State on June 14, 2004, and copies of a
Certificate of Correction of the Certificate of Amendment filed with the
Delaware Secretary of State on June 16, 2004 and a Certificate of Correction of
the Certificate of Amendment filed with the Delaware Secretary of State on June
24, 2004, which documents effect the stock combination, are attached hereto as
Exhibits 4.1, 4.2 and 4.3, respectively.

ITEM 7.    FINANCIAL STATEMENTS, PRO FORMA FINANCIAL INFORMATION AND EXHIBITS.

           (c)    EXHIBITS.

                  4.1      Certificate of Amendment of Amended and Restated
                           Certificate of Incorporation of Crdentia Corp.

                  4.2      Certificate of Correction of Certificate of Amendment
                           of Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation
                           of Crdentia Corp.

                  4.3      Certificate of Correction of Certificate of Amendment
                           of Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation
                           of Crdentia Corp.

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended, the registrant has caused this report on Form 8-K to be signed on its
behalf by the undersigned thereunto duly authorized.

                                                     CRDENTIA CORP.

                                                        /S/ JAMES D. DURHAM
                                                     ---------------------------
                                                     By: James D. Durham,
    Date :  June 28, 2004                                Chief Executive Officer
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                                  EXHIBIT INDEX

EXHIBIT NO.                         DESCRIPTION
-----------                         -----------

4.1      Certificate of Amendment to Amended and Restated Certificate of
         Incorporation of Crdentia Corp.

4.2      Certificate of Correction of Certificate of Amendment of Amended and
         Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Crdentia Corp.

4.3      Certificate of Correction of Certificate of Amendment of Amended and
         Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Crdentia Corp.
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